SPECIAL MEETING OF DECEMBER 16, 1960----

A special meeting of the Western Dubuque County Community School Board was called at 8 P. M. on the evening of December 16, 1960 at the office of the district at the Farley Public School Building. Meeting called to order by President of the Board Harold Driscoll.

Present:
Harold Driscoll---- President
Irvin Recker
Raymond Scherrman
Merle Ross
LaVerne Deutmeyer.

Also present Superintendent Drexler.

The board asked members of the Epworth Town Council and their Mayor to meet with them at this time in discussion of extending sewer and water lines to a proposed building site. This group agreed to record a resolution of agreement with Western Dubuque County Community School District in their records: a copy of this same resolution to be sent the district for permanent record, this resolution to be sent in a short time.

Mr. Frank Edwards met with the Board discussing the price of property that had been proposed as a site of the new high school building. Much time was spent in this discussion: with the board making an offer on the Edwards property of \$700.00 per acre. No agreement was reached and this matter was left pending. There was no definite knowledge as to the exact amount of acreage in the Edwards property and this was to be definitely ascertained.

Motion by Ross that this meeting adjourn, motion seconded by Deutmeyer and carried unanimously.

dated this 16th day of December, 1960

Lariet Feese.